Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Collier County, in Coordination with the Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, June 15, 2023, 5:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.

PLACE: In-Person at UF/IFAS Collier Extension, 14700 Immokalee Road, Naples, FL 34120, or to view meeting materials from your computer, tablet or smartphone, please visit https://www.colliercountyfl.gov/transportationprojects

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Collier County, in coordination with the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), invites you to a public meeting for the 16th Street NE Bridge Project (Collier County Project No. 60212.1 / FDOT FPID No. 451283-1) from Golden Gate Blvd. to Randall Blvd. in Naples, Florida on Thursday, June 15, 2023, from 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.
Collier County has two ways to view the meeting materials to be displayed at the public meeting: by attending the in-person event at the UF/IFAS/Collier Extension, 14700 Immokalee Road, Naples, FL 34120, or by viewing the materials online through the Collier County webpage https://www.colliercountyfl.gov/transportationprojects. All public meeting materials will be available online by June 15, 2023. You may choose either of the options provided to review the materials. Comments can be provided during the public meeting in-person event or by email at TECM@colliercountyfl.gov. All comments should be submitted by Thursday, June 29, 2023, to be included in the public meeting record.

Collier County is sending notice to all property owners and tenants within at least 300 feet on either side of the project and to other public officials, regulatory agencies, organizations, and individuals interested in the project.
If you have any questions about the public meeting, please contact: Collier County Project Manager, Dennis McCoy, P.E., via email at TECM@colliercountyfl.gov. Comments about the project should be emailed to TECM@colliercountyfl.gov, or mailed to Collier County Transportation Engineering Division, Attention: Dennis McCoy, P.E., 2885 South Horseshoe Drive, Naples, FL 34104.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Martin Horwitz, Consultant for Collier County, by email at MHorwitz@kcaeng.com or by phone at (407) 426-7307, Extension 5510. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Collier County Project Manager, Dennis McCoy, P.E., by phone at (239) 252-5726 or via email at TECM@colliercountyfl.gov
